BCAN
Homeless Forum 
Emmaus 12th January 2006

Introduction

Everyone present was welcomed to the meeting.

Those Present

Ailsa McWilliam (Caring at Christmas), David Perry (Emmaus Bristol), Ian Mountford (Salvation Army Candle Community Project), Paul Hazelden (Crisis Centre Ministries), John Atkinson (Bristol City Council), Val Moore (Christchurch Clifton, CTCC&R), Julie Griffiths (Julian Trust) , Steve Griffiths (Julian Trust), Vicky Harwood (Novas – New Street Day Centre), Graham Wheeler (Bristol Soup Run Trust). 

Apologies Received

Tim Bainbridge (Cold Weather Group), Nat Selman (Business in the Community), Paul Tipler (Aspire), Anni Davey (Crisis Centre Ministries), Julian Marsh (BCAN), Sue Kelly (Shelter)

Previous Meeting
Julie Griffiths and Val Moore requested the Domestic Abuse stickers, posters, and leaflets. 
Action: Ailsa to ask Medina for the DA info. 
Nightstop

Caring at Christmas will officially take over the Bristol Nightstop project on Monday 16th January. Sybille the NCH Nightstop Co-ordinator will spend the first week of the project at Caring at Christmas for an official handover. The Co-ordinator for Christmas, Siân Lamprey will stay on as the Co-ordinator for C@C Nightstop. 

There will be an official launch 3.30pm, Thursday, 26th January at Caring at Christmas all welcome, RSVP to Ailsa. 

Fareshare
There are definite plans to start a Fareshare scheme in Bristol. A meeting to discuss this further will take place 2pm, 18th January, at the YMCA just off Bath Road. Anyone who wants to find out more, get involved or be included on the mailing list should let Paul Hazelden know. 

For the Fareshare project to run in Bristol it needs a lead partner. This organisation would have the contract for the Franchise. A feasibility study needs to be carried out. It is also important to know what information the feasibility study should provide. What it should show is the need for Fareshare in Bristol, but to also show the need to potential funders.

The national body Fareshare would put in capital costs for the setup and Depot Manager. This would not include the cost of renting the premises and insuring the van. That cost may be obtained through grants. It sounds very plausible but it does need the lead organisation. Paul asked if anyone was interested or has the necessary skills to contact him.     

The Council

Olly Alcock the Single and Homeless Rough Sleepers Manager contacted Paul Hazelden (as the BHF Chair) regarding working and closer ties with the Voluntary sector.

There was interest as to why the council would suggest this, what they would like to discuss and what the implications are?

With the council’s budgets and performance targets set. The new Contact Assessment Centre opening in October 2007, which will need money for the running cost. The Voluntary sector would be the obvious place to turn. One possibility is a dual strategy to move some work from the statutory sector to the voluntary sector. If this were so, it would be an ideal opportunity for the Voluntary sector to gain more recognition. The issue of how the council see things developing and what work, do they envisage seeing, was raised.      

Olly will meet with the steering group. The date has not been confirmed. If there are any questions or comments for this meeting please send them Paul.

Information Share

Bristol Soup Run Trust
The first Soup Run Conference, organised by Shelter took place. The BSRT sent a representative. A website is being set up to co-ordinate Soup Runs nationally. ASIA (All Souls Local Action) manages a similar website in London. Unleash are to Co-ordinate the national version.

All nights on the Soup Run, except for one Saturday a month, are covered. The Soup run now has a website www.bristolsoupruntrust.org.uk. This has brought in new volunteers. The BSRT has a new treasurer.

Novas Day Centre

The Day Centre is recruiting a new Manager and several new workers. Two new posts have opened in the team. One is for an outreach worker; this is for two days a week. The other is a BME worker. This post will be a 6 month pilot to find out if there is enough BME services and communication with the BME community. 
Clifton, Cotham & Redland Churches Together

The Saturday Lunch Run doubled in size from October to November. By December, they were serving 60 people. Volunteers are swamped, when they are in the bear pit. The Churches in the area did a Christmas tree appeal. They were adamant that the gifts would not be available to be sold on.
The Homelessness Sunday Service will take place in May/June the speaker is to be confirmed.
Christ Church
The Christ Church Saturday Breakfast run saw numbers increase before Christmas. They dropped back to the usual size by Christmas Eve.

Candle Community Centre

Before Christmas, the Candle Community Centre saw numbers climbing. The Thursday before 128 people used the centre. 

It is now open Tues 10.30am – 12.30pm, Thursday 10.30am – 12.30pm, and Sunday 12.30 – 1.00pm due to a shortage of volunteers. They are in need of a volunteer who can speak polish. 

The new shop is progressing. 

The will be a united service 4.00pm, Sunday 29th January in St Agnes Church for Homelessness Sunday. All the churches in St Pauls are invited – All welcome. The theme this year is ‘Building Happiness’. It will be possible for organisations to have a stand.

Crisis Centre Ministries

The new admin worker has started and is taking the admin strain. They are aiming to train people in advice and signposting as there has been a lot of activity on that side. There were many people in before Christmas. The Christmas party was a success.

Emmaus 

All is going well. They have officially taken on the Homeless Medical Service in partnership with the Westbury-On-Trym practice. The aim is to process a team together and pool the H&ASH, Health Link Workers at The Hub and SMART team (who work with chaotic drug users and people on Methadone scripts.
For the future the plan is for fewer records and to give homeless people the same or a better primary care service. They are fighting to have a proper practice for Homeless people. There will be health services at the new assessment centre but it is hoped the new partnership will provide and enhanced service. There is also not enough space at the new centre. It is normal practice to register with a GP but there are cases of Dual Prescribing.

The Broadmead shop closed after its 6 month experiment. Due to its success, there are plans for a new high street shop. The shop in St Phillips is still doing well. New storage space has been acquired. There will be more space in the shop. There are also plans for a shop-within-a-shop for the bric-a-brac.

Julian Trust

It is very busy now, and they are wondering why this is? There can be 60-90 people a night wanting a meal. It is recognized, that not all of those visiting for food are street homeless but it has always been a policy to feed those in need. It is very busy overnight. The shelter is running well but there is a need for more volunteers especially for overnight volunteers.   

Streetwise

It is very busy with the scripts at full capacity. This is the first time in several months. For the first time the use of crack has overtaken heroin use in Bristol. 

There is a Deposit bond scheme similar to The Hubs for people who are on a script and in the criminal Justice System. The number for the DIP Deposit Bond is Rob Risdale, 0117 914 1470. 

There are more people begging in Broadmead, with twice, as many problem beggars. 

Caring at Christmas

Christmas went well. Christmas Eve was very quiet with only 25 people staying overnight. By Christmas Day Lunchtime, it was very busy. Boxing Day dinner saw the highest numbers of meals served, 157. There were no major problems and the feedback has been positive. All the entertainments and Services went well. The ambulances this year were primarily, called for medical reasons, other then overdoses.

It is still very busy in preparation for Nightstop.  

Usual Documents

The usual documents were made available for people to look at and pick up. These are listed on the Homeless Forum Documents page of the BCAN web site: you can navigate from the BCAN home page (http://www.bcan.org.uk), or go directly to the page at http://www.bcan.org.uk/bhf/l2_homeless_docs.html; they are also available from the Crisis Centre Ministries office at 12 City Road.

Future Meetings

The next meeting will be held on 9th March at Emmaus, Shaftesbury House, Kingsland Road, starting at 7:30pm.

Paul asked for suggestions on speakers for Future meetings. Victory outreach will be invited to the March meeting and either Safer Bristol or Neighbourhood Policing. It was also agreed it would be useful to ask Graham Norton from the Prison Resettlement to talk at a future meeting. 
